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SHAC 

Minutes, May 20th, 2020 
	
• Welcome	and	Introductions	

	
o Trason	Willemin	called	the	meeting	to	order	5:35.		

	
o Trason	welcomed	all	to	the	online	Zoom	meeting.			In	attendance	were	Trason	and	Allison	

Willemin,	Lisa	Burns,	Jacob	Galvan,	Michele	Meehan,	Carmen	Davila,	Mark	Dibble,	Bethany	Polk	
and	Pete	Silvius.	

	
• Update	on	on-going	projects-	
	

o Meeting	Minutes	were	approved	for	the	January	8th	2020	meeting	(Motion	by	Mark	Dibble	and	a	
2nd	by	Michele	Meehan)	

o Jacob	Galvan	explained	that	he	required	TDA	Triennial	Assessment	has	been	delayed	one	year	due	
to	Covid	19.		Jacob	and	his	Child	Nutrition	team	will	continue	the	work	to	assess	our	Wellness	Plan	
as	part	of	the	TDA	Triennial	Assessment	so	we	are	ready	when	the	requirement	date	is	announced.	

o Pete	provided	an	update	on	the	playground	project.		Work	is	underway	at	all	campuses.		
McQueeney,	Patlan	and	Rodriguez	are	complete	and	Jefferson	is	close	to	completion.		Vogel,	
Koennecke	and	Weinert	all	have	the	sidewalk	and	flatwork	completed.		All	schools	are	scheduled	
to	be	complete	mid-August.			

	
	
• Discussion	on	new	projects-	

o Kirsten	shared	the	recently	developed	Seguin	ISD	Covid-19	Preparedness	and	Response	Plan.		This	
plan	outlines	procedures	and	policies	that	SISD	has	put	in	place	to	support	a	safe	environment	for	
staff,	students	and	the	community.		Bethany	Polk	(School	Transformation	Grant	Director)	shared	
about	the	recent	grant	award	to	Seguin	ISD.		The	grant	will	support	increased	mental	health	
support,	restorative	practices	training,	positive	behavior	supports	and	school	safety	initiatives.	

o Pete	share	a	recent	partnership	with	Hazel	Health.		Hazel	Health	is	a	telemedicine	connection	for	
campus	nurses	to	reach	Texas	Licensed	Physicians	through	a	digital	kiosk.		This	service	is	free	to	
the	district.		Parents	can	opt	into	the	service	that	could	provide	a	virtual	doctors	visit	through	the	
campus	nurse.		Services	to	families	will	be	free	if	students	are	on	Medicaid	or	are	uninsured.		
Private	Insurance	families	would	have	a	copay	to	use	the	service.		The	district	will	provide	
additional	details	about	the	program	as	we	rollout	the	service.		The	SHAC	membership	expressed	
a	concern	to	be	sure	the	keep	our	local	Physicians	aware	and	engaged	with	this	rollout.	

	
	

• Meeting	adjourned	at	6:	45	with	a	motion	by	Allison	Willemin	and	a	2nd	by	Trason	Willemin.			
	
	
	
	

	
		


